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Two  geologists and oil men, SMU Distinguished Alumni Awardees, and 
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 Ambassador Huffi ngton’s Remarks at the 
Dallas Hall Rotunda Celebration

March 27, 2008
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The faculty consisted of Ellis Shuler, an elderly Virginia gentle-
man, who used to gaze off into the distance as he’d lecture, 
thinking about all of his wonderful days in Virginia. We used 
to joke a little bit about it. He really loved Virginia. He also 
loved SMU. The other half of the faculty was J. Edwin Foscue 
who was the Geography Department, but half of his time was 
spent teaching freshman geology. So we had one and a half 
people teaching geology at the time.

My last two years were in 1937 and 1938, when Bill 
(Clements) and I got out of SMU. Previously, in 
1937, a young geologist by the name of Claude Al-

britton arrived at SMU to teach. Claude’s parents had lived in 
Corsicana originally. They happened to have a farm that had 
some small pump jacks on it that were just a few feet high. 
They would pump a few barrels of oil. Even though it was just 
a few barrels of oil and oil was pretty cheap in those days, it 
amounted to money. So Claude and his family had decided 
that what he would like to do is to dedicate his life to teaching. 
They moved  to Dallas. After graduating from SMU and then 
getting his Ph.D. from Harvard, Claude had returned to SMU 
to teach geology. Claude was a wonderful, wonderful teacher.  
He loved teaching. He loved the students. 

At the end of my junior year, Claude said, “Roy you need to 
think about going away to graduate school.You really haven’t 
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A Day on Campus to Commemorate the Historic Gift

SMU President R. Gerald Turner and Dean Caroline Brettell greet 
the Huffi ngtons in front of the new entry way to the main offi ce. Three 
Huffi ngton Fellows, John Robbins (below), Scott Myers (bottom left) 
and Meredith Faber describe their research to the Ambassador and 
his daughter, Terry. A majority of Earth Science graduate students 
now receive some type of Huffi ngton fi nancial aid.





More than ever, Earth Science edu-
cation is vital to the liberal arts 

program within Dedman College. My 
colleagues on the faculty of Earth Sci-
ences have observed that we are perhaps 
the fi rst species capable of contemplat-
ing and anticipating our own extinction. 
Knowledge of earth processes and the 
limits of nonrenewable resources are 
essential if we are to understand the 
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